EAST LAMBTON MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE MEETING

August 13, 2014

Watford, Ontario

8:00pm

PRESENT
Paul Moffatt,  Dennis Meston,  Julie Hayter,  Kent Coleman,  Mike Van Gorp,  Tracer Dorman,



Frank Sweeney,  Jim Rops,  Phil Deschamps,  Bob Taylor,  Paula Bates

REGRETS
Bob Bressette,  Jeff Sawyer,  Rhonda Straatman

1.
CALL TO ORDER


The meeting was called to order at 8:00pm.

2. GUEST SPEAKER

Dave Day and Brian Prout spoke to the executive about the upcoming 2014 World Under17 tournament being held 
in Lambton County.   They delivered a short presentation outlining the tournament, their expectations for ticket 
sales, and how ELMHA could earn $25/package from selling ticket packages.  They also spoke about the 
exhibition game on October 31, 2014 to be played at the Watford arena between Slovakia and Finland and how 
ELMHA could play an important role in making that event a success.  They also outlined possible fundraising 
options for ELMHA.

Mike Bryce was also present and outlined the townships role in the exhibition game and asked for one or two 
ELMHA executive members to join the planning committee.


Paul Moffatt thanked them all for coming and said that the executive would discuss their proposal.

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Added to the agenda was:


5.3 Coaches Selection

9.10 Under 17 Tournament


9.11 Seasons Passes


9.12 Power Skating


9.13 Registration Nights


Dennis Meston motioned to accept the agenda and seconded by Kent Coleman.   CARRIED

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING


Frank Sweeney motioned to accept the meeting from the previous meeting dated June 25, 2014 and seconded by

Kent Coleman.     CARRIED

5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
5.1 (8.3) New Sweaters


Julie Hayter reported that the Bantam Rep and Midget rep home sweaters needed to be replaced, and possible the 
Midget LL home sweaters as well.  The Midget Girl sweater numbers have been repaired so no new sweaters are 
required for that team.  She brought two quotes for new sweaters:  WhatsUp Clothing Co. quoted $66.85 per 
sweater and Strathroy Sports Excellence quoted $39.99 per sweater, both quotes included all logos, numbers etc.


Jim Rops motioned that ELMHA purchase three sets of home sweaters from Strathroy Sports Excellence, seconded 
by Tracey Dorman.                 CARRIED

Julie Hayter will order these sweaters to be ready for the upcoming hockey season.

5.2 New Goalie Equipment

Julie Hayter reported that she has purchased new goalie equipment with the $1000 donation from Shell.  This 
equipment will be put in a locker in Watford and anyone interested in using it can sign it out.

5.3 (8.1)  Coaches Selection


Dennis Meston clarified that the procedure used in the coaches selection process this year is one that has been done 
in the past.  He also reminded the executive that they have the opportunity to short list any candidate they feel is 
unsuited to the job.  Paul Moffatt reiterated that a formal written procedure for future coaches selection will be 
made in time for the next season.

6. CORRESPONDENCE

None.

7. TREASURERS REPORT

Paula Bates reported the bank balance was currently $178, 610.60.  The GIC’s are at $76050 , $20000 and $30000.


Mike Van Gorp motioned to accept the treasurers report and seconded by Frank Sweeney.         CARRIED

8. LEAGUE REPORTS

8.1 OMHA Report – Frank Sweeney reported the following:

· there is a recall on REEBOK goalie neck protectors

· mileage has been increased from $0.35 to $0.48.  Referee fees stay the same as in the manual, but this is only a minimum – they may ask for more
· affiliation rules to remain the same except that Major Midgets that have played 10 games or more at the AAA level cannot return to play for their minor hockey association that season
8.2 Shamrock Report -  Frank Sweeney reported the following:
· Wallaceburg and Lambton Shores have requested to be re-categorized

· East Lambton will remain in the south division with Wallaceburg, Dresden, Port Stanley, Southwest, and West Lorne and play home-home games against them as well as five crossover games with central teams and seven crossover games with north teams for a total of twenty-two games.  Exceptions - East Lambton will play and home-home with Lambton Shores and North Middlesex but only one game with Port Stanley and West Lorne
· Novice AE has been created, with 14 centres entering teams.  Dresden and West Lorne have received permission to drop their Rep teams down into the AE division

· the proposed All Star sweater motion was defeated and instead a motion that Shamrock give four $100 gifts and pay $500 to hosting centres was passed

· centres are asked to mail in white copies of game sheets and hang on to green copies (Tracey Dorman has volunteered to do this)

· there are currently five Juvenile teams 

· Midget all star games to be hosted by South Kent at the Ridgetown arena

· Gate fees at remain at $3.00

· St. Thomas major midgets have joined the Shamrock league

· Unplayed games – currently the fine for an un-played game is $200 so many centres prefer to pay the fine instead of making up the game.  Shamrock would like to ensure that games get played by increasing the fine.  Dennis Meston suggested the fine be raised to $500 and the executive agreed– Frank will suggest this at the next Shamrock meeting

· ELMHA will register five teams in the Shamrock league at a cost of $50 per team.
8.3 Lambton-Middlesex League - Bob Taylor reported a motion was made at the last league meeting to remove checking from all levels of the league.  After a discussion, it was decided that ELMHA would not support that motion.  He also reported that the next league meeting is September 9, 2014 and the scheduling meeting is September 23, 2014.
8.4 OWHA Report – Phil Deschamps reported that our Intent to Registers are due by August 31, 2014 and that the next general meeting is scheduled for September 6, 2014.
8.5 WOHGL Report – N/R

9. NEW BUSINESS

9.1 Executive Duties – to be tabled until next meeting

9.2 Dance – Tracey Dorman reported that the dance was successful with a sold-out crowd.  However, she had some issues with the hired police security.  Only 12 families did not hand in their ticket stubs. Profits from the dance were not yet available and will be reported at the next meeting.  MikeVan Gorp has offered to help with the dance next year and Brad Rombouts will help again with the bar.  It was suggested that next year we consider raising the age of attendance to 19.
9.3 Clothing – Tracey Dorman reported that the clothing will remain the same as last year, to be sold during ELMHA picture days in October.
9.4 Equipment – Jim Rops reported that he has purchased new socks, water bottles, pucks and pinnies for the upcoming season.  He also asked permission for a pre-season hockey camp attended by many ELMHA players to use our pylons and pucks.  Permission was granted.

Julie Hayter will contact Bob Bressette about stocking all trainers bags before the season starts.

9.5
Mite and Tyke Coach – Steve Minten and Ted Rops have expressed an interest in coaching the Tyke team.  It was 
decided to approach them to run the first few practices in September.  However, ELMHA will continue to accept 
names for coaches for the Mite and Tyke teams into the start of the season before a final decision on coaches will 
be made.    
9.6
Links on the Website – Kent Coleman reported that Rhonda Straatmas has/will be putting new links onto the 
ELMHA website.  New links will include:  coaches clinics, Respect in Sports, criminal record checks (not 
including ELMHA letter), coaching aids such as player achievement guidelines.  Any other suggestions for links 
can be made to either Kent or Rhonda.

9.7
Website Access to Coaches - Kent Coleman reported that Rhonda Straatman will be giving temporary passes to 
coaches to start using the website early next week.
9.8
Midget Girls – Phil Deschamps stated that he would like to step down as coach for the Midget Girls.


Mike Van Gorp motioned to accept Phil Deschamps request, seconded by Jim Rops.          CARRIED


Dennis Meston motioned to appoint Mark Richardson as coach for the Midget Girls, seconded by Kent Coleman.  












CARRIED
9.9 Teams – A discussion was held to determine how many players Rep coaches could initially pick during tryouts.

The following numbers were agreed upon:  Midget – 12 skaters,  Bantam – 12 skaters,  PeeWee – 10 skaters,  
Atom – T.B.D. at next meeting, Novice – 10 skaters, Tyke – T.B.D. at a later date.


It was also decided that the player living inside ELMHA boundaries currently on the Bantam Girls waiting list be 
allowed to play.

9.10
Under 17 Tournament – Dennis Meston motioned that ELMHA e-mail all players to ask them to sell ticket 
packages for the Under 17 Tournament.  This would be completely voluntary.  The motion was seconded by Mike 
Van Gorp.

CARRIED

Frank Sweeney and Paula Bates volunteered to sit on the planning committee for the exhibition game to be held at 
the Watford arena October 31, 2014.

9.11
Seasons Passes – Tracey Dorman will order the seasons passes.  They will remain the same with the following 
change:  Minor Hockey Day games will no longer be exempted.  Tracey will hand out the tickets to coaches at the 
coaches meeting.  She will also order the cash calendar tickets prepared by Jim Rops.
9.12
Power Skating – It was decided to once again offer power skating on Sunday mornings at the Alvinston arena.  
Paul Moffatt will contact Mike Bondy.  He will also look into various checking clinics.
9.13
Registration Nights – Registration nights will be held at the Watford arena on Tuesday, September 2nd  and 
Saturday, September 9th .  Times to be determined.  Cash or Credit (no cheques).  Rhonda Straatman will put an ad 
in the local newspaper which will also state that players can register online before September 2nd.
10.
NEXT MEETING


The next meeting has been scheduled for Tuesday, September 9th at 8:00pm in Watford.

11. 
ADJOURNMENT


Dennis Meston motioned for the meeting to be adjourned at 10:22pm, seconded by Mike Van Gorp.   CARRIED


_______________________________________

_______________________________________
Paul Moffatt, President




Julie Hayter, Acting Secretary
